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NEW PROGRAM HOSTS

The Farm Implement Program of Lane Community College is holding
open house from 1:00 to 4:00 pm on Tuesday, January 17. Some 55 invited
guests will visit the open house and dinner meeting, which begins at 6:30 pm.

The Northwest Implement Dealers Association is co-sponsoring the
Guest speakers for the dinner meeting will be Mr. Silvis Dan, Presidentevent,

of NIDA and Dr. Parnell, LCC President.

BUILDING BIDS DUE

Bids will be opened Tuesday, January 17, for the 3 Mechanics build
ings, first buildings scheduled for construction on the new LCC campus site.
Bid opening v/ill take place at 2:00 pm in the Studio on the Eugene Campus.

BULLETIN BOARDLUNCH TIME AGAIN

The Sna.ck Shack on the Eugene

Campus is open again vath nev; cooks
and new' menus. The cafeteria is now

offering 11 different entrees, all priced
at 75?, and 12 kinds of sandwiches at
30? each.

Room 6-b, 9:00 am

Tues., January 10

Room 12-e, 2:30 pm
. Tues., January 10

Room 6-b, 1:00 pm
. Tues., January 10

Room 19-a, 4:00 pm
. Wed., January 11

President's

Cabinet. . , ,

Division

Council . . .

Per, Policies

Comm. . . .

Mechanics

Division . .

The Fry Cook program began
3 weeks ago and members will opei’ate
the cafeteria during the coming months
under the supervision of Merlin Ames,
LCC Food Services Director.

The Snack Shack on the Betl'el

Campus is also in operation, offering-
hamburgers, hotdog
and french fries.

milk shakes

I would like to personally thank all staff members
and students for helping to make the Ground Breaking
Ceremonies such an outstanding success,

taking can only
I have heard nothing but compliments on the Ground
Breaking and feel tha,t all of you should share in them.

President

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

Such an under¬

succeed when all concerned work together.

Dale Parnell,

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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NEW IN ADULT EDUCATION THIS WEEK

January 11, 1967January 9, 1967

Bishop Sewing I
Bishop Sewing II ( 3 sections)
Bishop Tailoring I
Combination Business

Decorations for the Home

Flower Arranging
French

Pruning & Grafting, shrubs and trees
Refresher Algebra & Geometry
Sewing Children's Clothes ( 2 sections)
Spanish

Algebra I
Bishop Sewing I (3 sections)
Bishop Sewing II ( 6 sections)
Bookkeeping II
Briefhand

Business Machines { 2 sections)

Combination Business (2 sections)
Commercial Art

Electric Typing
Decorations for the Home

German

Educational Secretaries Problems

High School Completion
High School English Grammar
Medical Secretaries

Sewing Children's Clothing
Shorthand (Beginning I)
Shorthand (Beginning II)
Typing (Beginning)
Typing (Advanced)
Welding (2 sections)

January 10, 1967

Accounting

Algebra I
Bishop Sewing I
Bishop Sewing II ( 2 sections)
Bishop Tailoring I
Bookkeeping I

Bookkeeping II
Clothing Construction (New Fabrics)
Combination Business

Decorations for the Home

Elements of Supervision ( 2 sections)
Gourmet Cooking ( 2 sections)
Landscape Gardening ( 2 sections)
Reading Improvement
Spanish

January 12, 1967

Arabic

Bishop Sewing II
Bishop Tailoring I
Bishop Tailoring II
Bookkeeping II
Combination Business

Driver Education

Family in the Money World
Interior Decorating
Lumber Secretaries

Practical Economics for the Individual

Shorthand (Advanced)

Terminology for LPNs
Welding

January 13, 1967

Bishop Tailoring I
Interior Decorating

A new Licensed Practical Nurse

class began January 3, 1967, with 28
members. This is in addition to the

group which started in July.
i

BOREDOM IS A SYMPTOM OF HARDENING OF THE MIND
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INFORMATION CENTER

An Information Center has been established at LCC in an effort to avoid

confusion when people phone in with questions about the College,
located next to the switchboard in the Main Office on the Eugene Campus

and may be reached simply by asking the PBX operator for the Informa
tion Center.

Every effort will be made to answer questions immediately. However,
follow-up calls will be made whenever necessary. Any information item
regarding the College should be reported to the Information Center.

It is

BOARD TO MEET

The regular meeting of the LCC Board of Education will be held at 7:30 pm,
Wednesday, January 18, in the Board Room on the Eugene Campus. Among
the many agenda items to be considered will be the following:

1. Consideration of the new campus working drawings for the
Administration Building, the Apprenticeship Building, the
Business Technology Building, and the Industrial Technology
Building, (If approved, these buildings will be put out for bid
as the second group to be constructed.)

2. Consideration of new curricular programs for the 1967-68 .
College year.

Any staff member is welcome to attend these informative sessions at any
time.		

POLICE WOMAN PRESENTS

Second attraction in the LCC 1966-67 lecture series will be Lois Lundell

Higgins, known internationally for her work as a criminologist and police
woman. First presentation on Thursday, January 26, will be at Hidden
Valley Golf Club at 12:00 noon. The public luncheon is to be hosted by
the Cottage Grove Lions Club. Topic of the lecture will be "Youth--In
Which Direction? "

Miss Higgins will also give a public lecture the evening of the 26th at
Harris Hall, Eugene, entitled "Youth and Narcotics. "

A teacher affects eternity;

he can never tell where his influence stops.

Henry Brooks Adams

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT'S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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ADULT EDUCATION THIS WEEK bulletin board

Monday, January 16

Bishop Sewing I
German

Medical Secretaries South Eugene
Decorations for the

Home

Welding

Tuesday, January 17

Bishop Tailoring I

Bishop Sewing II

Wednesday, January 18

Beginning Shorthand South Eugene
Flower Arranging

Thursday, January 19

Arabic

Room 6-b, 3:30 pm
. Mon., January 16

Room 6-b, 9:00 am
. Tues., January 17

Room 12-e, 2:30 pm
. Tues., January 17

Room 12-e, 7:30 pm
. .Wed., January 18

Publications

Committee ....

President's

Cabinet 	

Division

Council	

Board of

Education	

Exec. Committee,
Staff Assn. . . . Thurs., January 19

Willamalane, YMCA
YMCA

Roosevelt Jr. High

Creswell, Oakridge

Bethel, 12:00 amYMCA

Springfield High

Room 12-e, 7:30 pmIndustrial Tech.

Advisory Comm. .Thurs., January 19

Room 12-e, 2:30 pm
Thurs., January 19

Student

Council

YMCA

Room 6-b, 3:30 pm
. Fri., January 20

President's

Office Staff
YMCA

Lumber Secretaries Labor Temple
Practical Economics

for the Individual
LOBSTER!

Special item on the Snack Shack menu
for Wednesday, January 18, will be
lobster tail. Price: $1.00. (This

may be offered Thursday also.)

South Eugene

Friday, January 20

Interior Decorating I River Road Park,
Recreation Dist.

Monday, January 23

Techniques Relaxation Bethel Campus

NEW META CLASSES

META Director Robert Marshall reports 4 classes now in progress: Basic Education,
18 members; Bookkeeper, 18 members; Clerk-Stenographer, 20 members; Fry Cook,
13 members. Two new classes are scheduled to begin: Home Health Aid will start
February 6, and Service Station Mechanic, February 20.

SECRETARIES CREATE PROBLEMS

107 women reported for registration for the Educational Secretaries Problems class
which met Monday, January 9. Because of the large response the class is being divided
into two sections: one will meet Monday evenings from 7:00 - 10:00 on the Eugene Cam
pus; the second section will meet Wednesday evenings from 7:00 - 10:00 at Springfield
High SchooL Approximately 40 women have elected to take the class Spring Term.

STAFF ASSOCIATION

The Executive Committee of the LCC Staff Association will meet Thursday, January 19,
at noon, on the Bethel Campus. The main order of business will be plans for holding
a staff meeting on each campus for general discussion.

An institution is the lengthened shadow of one man
Emerson
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PRESIDENT PRAISED

Congratulations to President Parnell on being named
Springfield First Citizen of the Year. This is not only a
personal distinction but an honor to the College as well.

MOKE STUDENTS

LCC's enrollment continues to climb. Latest figures from the Dean of Student's
Office show a total of 4234 students enrolled Winter Term as compared to 2923 for tVie
same period last year.

Largest increase v;as in college transfer courses, with 647 more students this
year than last. Adult Education shows an increase of 369; MDTA, 47; and Vocational-
Technical, 248.

VOCATIONAL CONFERENCE

G. R. Bloomquist, i'.s.sistant Deanof Instruction and this year's President of
the Oregon Vocational Association, has issued a special invitation to LCC faculty
members to attend the Association Annual Conference which is being held at the Eugene
Hotel Friday and Saturday, January 27-28. Banquet speaker on Friday evening will be
Mr. A, V. Smith, Vice-President of Pacific Northwest Bell. Mel Gaskill, Mechanics
Division Chairman, is in charge of arrangements for the Conference.

SCHOOL SUPERINTENDENTS MEET

Lane County school superintendents will hold their monthly luncheon meeting
Wednesday, January 25, in the Studio on the Eugene Campus, Luncheon will be served
by the LCC cafeteria staff.

NEWEST ADVISORY GROUP

A lay advisory committee of 14 members made up of area residents active in
the business world has been established by the LCC Board of Education for the Business
Ed;ucation Division. This action was taken at their January 18 meeting.

OCCA CONSTITUTION

The Faculty Section of the Oregon Community College Association will meet
Saturday afternoon, January 28, 1967, in the King Cole Room at the Eugene Hotel to
vote on the adoption of a proposed constitution. Voting will take place promptly at
3:00 pm. All faculty members are urged to attend.

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE APPOINTEES

Two new members have been appointed to the LCC Curriculum Committee.
They are Bruce Reid, Assistant Professor of Language Arts on the Bethel Campus;
and William Morris, Acting Dean of Adult Education.

There are two ways of spreading light: to be
The candle or the mirror that reflects it.

--Edith Wharton

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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BULLETIN BOARD NEW IN ADULT EDUCATION

Monday, January 23

Reading Improvement

Tjiursday, -January 26,

■ HS'Completion, Social

Studies, Am. Lit.

HS Completion, Math,
Natural Science

HS Completion,
Natural Science

HS Completion

English Grammar

HS Completion,
US History

HS Completion,
Social Studies

Techniques of
Relaxation

Practical Economics

for Individuals

Rm. 6-b, 4:00 pm
. Mon., January 23

Rm. 12-e, 2:30 pm
Mon., January 23

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
Tues., January 24

Bethel, 11:00 am

Tues., January 24

Rm. 12-e, 2:30 pm-
Tues., January 24

Comm, to Accommo- Rm. 12-e, 4:30 pm

. Wed., January 25

Rm. 19-a, 4:00 pm
. Wed., January 25

Rm. 6-b, 4:00 pm
Thurs., January 26

Rm. 6-b, 1:30 pm
. Fri., January 27

Academic

Council . .

Student

Council . .

President's

Cabinet . .

Health, PE
Division . .

Cottage Grove

South Eugene

Springfield

Division

Council
Weyerhaeuser

Fern Ridge

McKenzie,

Junction City

date 600

Mechanics

Division . .

Student

Activities.

President's

Office Staff

Oakridge

Bethel Campuii

South Eugene

INSURANCE COMMITTEE

The LCC Staff Insurance Committee, under the Chairmanship of Robert Marshall,
is currently studying several Health-Hospitalization insurance plans. The information
will become part of the proposal being presented to the Board of Education by the Staff
Personnel Policies Committee for consideration in next year's budget.

LECTURE SERIES

REMINDER: Lois Lundell Higgins, outstanding lecturer on criminology, will
appear at 12:00 noon, January 26, at Hidden Valley Golf Club; and will speak at Harris

Miss Higgins is the second attraction in the LCC 1967 Lecture
Series. Staff, students, and interested people are encouraged to attend.
Hall at 7:30 that evening.

Courage is to feel
The daily daggers of relentless steel
And keep on living.

--Douglas Malloch



THE TITAN

ik'

January 27, 1967

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE STAFF OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE STREET, EUGENE, OREGON

BOARD MEMBERS HONORED

Two LOG Board members received special service awards last week.

Dr. Dean Webb, Vice-Chairman of LCC's Board of Education, was named

Lane County's General Dentistof the Year by the Lane Ccunty Dental Society.

William Bristow, Jr., past Chairman of the Board of Education, was given
the 1967 state award for outstanding service to vocational education Friday
night by the Oregon Vocational Association.

KPNW

Word was received last week from the Washington, D. C. office of the FCC
that the call letters KPNW have been assigned to Lane Community College's
new FM radio station. Roger Houglum, station Director, is hopeful that
normal program scheduling will begin the week of February 6.

JOB SEARCHING?

A special course. Creative Job Search Techniques, is currently being offered
by Lane Community College in cooperation with the Lane County Youth Project's
Employment Training Center. The class is held every Thursday at 7:00 and
again at 8:30 pm, with beginners coming at the earlier time. The 8:30 class is
for the advanced group.

The class is designed to help unemployed persons, or those dissatisfied with
their present positions, to develop techniques for finding satisfactory employment.

No registration is necessary. There is no charge. Anyone interested is invited
to come Thursday evening to room 32-b on the Eugene Campus.

LOCAL AUTHOR

Roger Houglum, LCC Electronics Division Chairman, is the author
of a book review in the November issue of National Association of

Educational Broadcasters. The review covered a new guidebook,
FM RADIO STATION OPERATIONS HANDBOOK.

This is Mr. Houglum's first book review for publication, although
he is a frequent contributor to NAEB ‘and other publications with non
technical articles.

THE BLOCK OF GRANITE WHICH IS AN OBSTACLE IN THE PATH OF THE WEAK

BECOMES A STEPPING STONE IN THE PATH OF THE STRONG.

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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NEW IN ADULT ED THIS WEEK

Tuesday, January 31

BULLETIN BOARD

Room 6-b, 3:30 pm
. Mon., January 30

Room 12-e, 7:30 pm

Publications

Committee .

Comm, for

Accomod.of 600 . . .Mon,, January 30

Cottage Grove
Florence

Cottage Grove

Elements/SupBTvision
Radio Theory - Tel. Op.
American Lit.

Room 6-b, 9:00 am
. . Tues., January 31

Room 12-e, 2:00 pm
. . Tues., January 31

Room 11-V, 7:30 pm
. . Tues., January 31

Room 12-e, 7:30 pm
.. Tues., January 31

Room 32-b, 7:30 pm
. . Tues., January 31

Room 12-e, 7:30 pm
. .Wed., February 1

Room 30-a, 4:30 pm
. . Wed,, February 1

Room 12-.e, 2:30 pm
. Thurs,, February 2

Room 6-b, 3:30 pm
. . Fri., February 3
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Division

Council. . .

Health, PE
Adv. Comm,

Electronics

Adv. Comm.

Friday, February 3

Bishop I Sewing YMCA, and
lah & Tyler,

Eugene

Forestry
Adv. Comm

LCC Board

Meeting . .

Ind. Tech.

Division . ,

Student

Council . .

President's

Office Staff

PARKING PROBLEM UNDER CONTROL

Steps are being taken to solve the parking
problems that have plagued the Eugene
Campus this year. Parking spaces have
been assigned to staff members and an
attendant is on duty to keep these spaces

free for the person to whom they have been
assigned, and to direct guests and students
to unreserved spaces.

COLLEGE KEEPING PACE

Mt. Hood Community College, currently operating in buildings at the
Gresham Fairgrounds, is one step nearer a campus with the passage
of their recent Bond issue election by a three to one vote.

One of your greatest possessions is the 24 hours directly ahead of you.


